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December 7, 2016  
 
Ms. Kirsten Walli 
Board Secretary          VIA E-Mail 
Ontario Energy Board           
2300 Yonge Street 
Toronto, ON 
M4P 1E4    
 
Dear Ms. Walli: 
 

Re: Board File No. EB-2016-0061 – Canadian Niagara Power Inc.  
 
We are in receipt of the correspondence from the Board in the above-noted matter suggesting a hearing 
date of December 20 and 21, 2016 for the remaining issues. Unfortunately, the Settlement Conference 
for Renfrew Hydro EB 2016-0166 has been scheduled for that date. I will be in British Columbia after 
December 20th and returning on December 29th.  Arrangements have been made so I can participate 
remotely in the Settlement Conference on December 21st. We would respectfully request that alternate 
dates be considered. 

We would suggest that the first week in January might be opportune and avoid potential scheduling and 
holiday conflicts. 

Yours truly,  
 

 
 
Michael Janigan  
Counsel for VECC 
 
cc:  All Intervenors  
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